
Club House: (937) 372-8261 

ASSOCIATION 
Greene County Fish & Game  

President:  Mark Avery 
               (937) 212-9420 

CLUB IS LOCATED AT: 1538  UNION RD., XENIA, OHIO 
MAILING ADDRESS: P.O. BOX # 64, XENIA, OHIO 45385 

ABSOLUTELY NO GUESTS ARE PERMITTED TO HUNT OR FISH WITHOUT EXPRESSED WRITTEN 
CONSENT FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS. THESE PRIVILEGES ARE RESERVED FOR  
OUR MEMBERS, THEIR SPOUSE, MINOR CHILDREN  & GRANDCHILDREN!  THANK YOU. 

PRESIDENT’S COLUMN 
    

     Thanks to everyone who helped put on 
our Annual Fish Fry! By all reports, every-
one had a great time. I especially want to 
thank Gary Smith for filling in as Master of 
Ceremonies while I was quarantined for a 
second bout with COVID. 
     I chatted briefly with special guest Sher-
iff Scott Anger at Hamvention, and he had 
some very nice comments about the Fish 
Fry and the programs at the club.  
     Did you ever really want to reach out 
and touch a target from two football fields 
away? Bring your rifle to the 200 Yard 
Shoot with CMP on Saturday, June 4!  
     The 100 Yard range will be closed dur-
ing that event with the firing line moved 
back to the trap fields. 
     The regular weekly CMP rifle matches 
on Wednesday afternoons continue into 
September, with another 200 Yard Shoot 
on Labor Day Weekend. 
     For those interested in Youth Day, it has 
been postponed from June this year. Keep 
an eye on the club home page for updates 
including the new date later this summer. 
     We are still looking for chairs to head the 
Archery and Trap programs, so those are 
temporarily on hold. If you are interested in 
leading one of those programs, please let 
us know. 
     These are both very popular programs 
that many people want to have available.  
     That also means that leading these pro-
grams means recruiting a committee of 
people to help. Being a committee chair is a 
serious commitment and a great way to 
serve your club. 
     I realize it’s “only” June, but it’s not too 
early to start thinking about the Greene 
County Fair. Setup will start in the last 
weekend in July and runs through the first 
week in August.  
     In addition to being a great way to get in 
new member work hours, it’s great fun and 
a way to tell others about the conservation 
activities sponsored by our club.  
     If you’ve been out to the handgun rang-
es, you have probably noticed the 25 yard 
range now also has a roof with downrange 
baffles to be added similar to those on the 7 
yard range. 
     None of these structures should ever 
have bullet strikes, but there have already 
been several. Firearm safety must be eve-
ryone’s priority on the ranges.  
     If you have a shot that goes a bit off the 
intended target (area between the ropes) 
and you hit any of the wood or metal struc-
tures, send a note to ranges@gcfng.com to 
let the committee know what happened and 
when. Please review the GCFNG home 
page for more details. 
     One more special event in June – mark 
your calendars for Sporting Clays on  

JUNE 2022 NEWSLETTER 

 

GCF&G ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP FEES FOR 2023 ARE DUE ON 12/31/22. 
YOUR RENEWAL DUES FOR 2023 CAN BE PAID STARTING ON 10/01/22. 

A RENEWAL FORM WILL BE MAILED OUT FIRST CLASS TO ALL 
GCF&G MEMBERS IN SEPTEMBER, PLEASE MAKE A NOTE. 

 

HELP WANTED! 
 
 

     June 1st marks the kickoff date for the annual ROOSTER 
RUN  Youth Hunt. As we work this year to further our com-
munity commitments, we could use your help.  
 

     We want to start early with our Food & Toy Drives and 
expand our appreciation related events for first responders, 
veterans, and Family Violence Prevention Advocates. 
 

     Furthering education through the Governor’s Imagination 
Library is also a priority. Contact Tim Ankeney today at 
(937) 532-9395 or via email at roosterrun@gcfng.com and 
ask how you can get involved. 

Saturday, June 25! Bring your shotgun 
and friends to have a great time breaking 

some clays 
 

                                      .— Mark Avery 

12 GUN GIVEAWAY 
MONTHLY WINNER 

 

The winning ticket number drawn 
at the May Fish Fry was #0303. 

 

The luck winner was Charles Worley 
of Beavercreek, Ohio. 

 

Congratulations go out to Charles. 
 

Good Luck to Everyone! 

FIREWORKS ARE  

PROHIBITED AT GCF&G!! 

mailto:ranges@gcfng.com


JUNE 2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

CAMPGROUND 
OPENS MAY 1ST. 

  Sunday          Monday           Tuesday         Wednesday        Thursday           Friday           Saturday 

   
 

 

1 
CMP MATCH 
 

YOUTH TRAP 
6 PM. 

2 
NRA LEAGUE 
NDR LEAGUE 
 

TRAP 
PRACTICE 
 

 

3 
 

4 
KID’S FISHING 
TOURNAMENT 
5 - 8 PM. 
 

CAMPGROUND 
MTG. 1 - 2 PM. 

 5  
COWBOY 
ACTION 
SHOOT 
8:45AM - 3 PM 

6 7 
C-ACTION & 
STEELS PRAC. 
5 PM - DARK  

8 
CMP MATCH 
 

YOUTH TRAP 
6 PM. 
 

9 
NRA LEAGUE 
NDR LEAGUE 
 

TRAP 
PRACTICE 

10 
 

11 
STEELS 
CHALLENGE 
SHOOT 
9 AM - 2 PM. 
 

C.G. CORN 
HOLE TOURN. 
5 - 9 PM. 

12 
 

13 14 
BOARD & 
MEMBERSHIP  
MEETINGS 
6 & 8 PM. 

15 

WSS MEETING 
6 - 8 PM. 
 

CMP MATCH 
 

YOUTH TRAP 
6 PM. 

16 
NRA LEAGUE 
NDR LEAGUE 
 

TRAP 
PRACTICE 

17 18 
W/A EUCHRE 
PARTY - 6 PM. 
 

ALL FISH 
TOURNAMENT 
6 - 11 PM. 

19 
 
 

20 
 

21 
C-ACTION & 
STEELS PRAC. 
5 PM - DARK  

22 

CMP MATCH 
 

YOUTH TRAP 
6 PM. 

23 

NRA LEAGUE 
NDR LEAGUE 
 

TRAP 
PRACTICE 
 
 

24 
 

25 

C-ACTION 
.22 SHOOT 
9:45 AM - 1 PM. 
 

5-STAND 
SPORTING 
CLAYS  9 AM. 

26 27 28 

 
29 
CMP MATCH 
 

YOUTH TRAP 
6 PM. 

30 
NRA LEAGUE 
NDR LEAGUE 
 

TRAP 
PRACTICE 
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IMPORTANT 2022 
DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

KID’S FISHING DERBY - 6/4. 
 

C.G. CORNHOLE TOURNAMENT- 6/11. 
 

YOUTH OUTDOOR DAY - 6/18. 
 

CAMPGROUND PITMASTERS 
BBQ COOK-OFF - 7/16 

 

G.C. FAIR - 7/30 THRU 8/6. 
 

B.P.  FALL RENDEZVOUS 
9/2, 9/3, 9/4. & 9/5. 

 

ANNUAL CLUB PICNIC - 9/17. 
 

ANNUAL CAMPGROUND 
HALLOWEEN PARTY - 10/8. 

 

SEE THE CALENDAR FOR MORE 
GREAT CLUB EVENTS! 

 

WOMEN’S AUXILIARY 
    

     The Women’s Auxiliary will NOT be meeting in June. The July meet-
ing will be at the club. We are planning a cookout/picnic (depending on 
the weather). We are providing the meat, buns and condiments, as well 
as paper goods. Bring a dish to share and your own beverages. Please 
let Gail know by Monday, July 11th if you plan to attend. 
 

     Our next euchre party will be Saturday, June18th, at the clubhouse. 
Doors open at 6 PM, cards start at 7 PM. Cost is $7 and includes the 
entrée, (Chicken Alfredo), and cash prizes. No need to be a member to 
attend, so invite your family and friends. Bring a dish to share and your 
own beverages, or use the vending machine, (proceeds go to the chil-
dren’s activities that we sponsor).  
                

If you have any questions, please contact Gail at (937) 609-2215.  
 

                                                                                                           — Gail Walker    

THE NEWS & EVENTS PAGE 

 

 

WOMEN’S SHOOTING SPORTS MEETING - 6/15 @ 6 PM. 

5-STAND SPORTING CLAYS - 6/25 @ 9 AM. 

COWBOY ACTION & STEELS PRACTICE 
Every first and third Tuesday of  the month 

 

From 5 PM until Dark. 

Every Month - Now thru October. 

JUNE CAMPGROUND EVENTS!! 
 

CAMPGROUND MEETING - 6/4   1-2 PM. 
CORNHOLE TOURNAMENT - 6/11   5-9 PM. 

FAMILY FUN DAY -  6/25   7 AM-9 PM 
MOVIE NIGHT -  6/25   9-11:30 PM.     

RANGE CLOSURES! 
 

6/4 100-YARD RIFLE 
FROM 7 AM - 1 PM. 

 

6/11 - 25 & 50-YARD RIFLE 
FROM 9 AM - 2 PM. 

 

EVERY THURSDAY EVENING 
25 & 50 YARD RIFLE 
FROM 5:30 - 7:30 PM. 

 

PLEASE MAKE A NOTE! 

200 YARD SHOOT!! 
 

SATURDAY 6/4/22 
FROM 8 AM - NOON  
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WE’RE GIVING AWAY A YEAR’S DUES TO 
TWO LUCK GCF&G MEMBERS IN 2022. 
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 ON JUNE 1ST, OUR 2022 ROOSTER RUN 
TOYS FOR TOTS & XENIA FISH FOOD PANTRY 
DRIVES BEGIN. THIS YEAR EVERY TIME YOU 
DONATE A NEW UN-OPENED TOY OR A NON 

PERISHABLE FOOD ITEM, YOU WILL BE 
ENTERED TO WIN A YEAR’S PAYED DUES. 

THAT’S TWO DIFFERENT CHANCES TO WIN! 
 

DRAWING WILL BE HELD 11/12/22 AT THE ROOSTER RUN!!! 
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From the Range Chairman: 
 
My goal from the beginning has been improving the safety of our Ranges and trying to educate 
shooters. Therefore, you will start to see additional signage on the Ranges to help everyone 
understand each of the restrictions we have had to add. I have confirmed with other members 
their interest in helping to make a Range Safety Video. Once completed, we will place a link on 
our website and YouTube Channel. 
 
There have been mixed opinions about the “No Blue Sky” construction on the 7-Yard Handgun 
(Pistol) Range, but the addition of the Safety Ceiling and Baffle have proven effective. Almost 
one month after completion, we have had five (5) Baffle Strikes. Three (3) were 22 caliber and 
Two (2) were 9 mm. Since I have no record of what day these happened, it is very difficult to 
see what actually happened. Although I am disappointed that some members cannot control 
their Firearms in a proper manner, it tells me that these improvements were necessary and still 
required on all of the Handgun (Pistol) Ranges.  Keep watching the Website and Facebook for 
the times and dates on the other Range upgrades. 
 
I have one request from each Member that uses the Ranges. If you damage any part of the 
Range, no matter how insignificant you think it may be, please let me know. It would be better 
to let me know what and why it happened verses someone spending time looking at camera 
footage and tracking down the member. If you call the club phone (937) 372-8261 or email me 
at ranges@gcfng.com just leave or send a brief description of what happened and you wish to 
talk to me. Accidents do happen however, if you damage club property and you do not report-
ed it, that is considered as intentional destruction of club property and cause for disciplinary 
action from the Board of Directors. 
 

                                                                                                     — Mike Given 

The Family Violence Prevention Center of  Greene County 
 

Inside the clubhouse on the ledge next to the kitchen 
window is a Black Wooden Donation Box. Donations to 

The Violence Prevention Center can be made there. 
Prepaid Gift Cards and Cash are appreciated. These 
contributions will be made twice a year to the Center. 

      Thank you for your support! 
                                                                             — Tim Ankeney  



We’re making it even easier for you. 
 

Just fill out the NRA Join / Renewal form at the bottom of 
this page. Simply mark the membership type you would like, pick out 

 your magazine choice and complete the form. Once it’s completed give a 
copy of  the form to our club NRA Recruiter or click onto 

our new direct link to the NRA and join now! 
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Support the NRA…... 
Join or Renew Today! 

CALL DON DOBBS - (937) 902-6540 or the 
FISH & GAME OFFICE - (937) 372-8261  

 

JUST A FEW GOOD REASONS TO JOIN THE NRA: 
 

• The National Rifle Association does more to protect the rights of all sportsmen and 
gun owners than any other single organization in the world. 

• To receive important legislative alerts that will keep you apprised of potential threats 
to your 2nd Amendment Rights. 

• To become a working part of the most recognized and influential gun owners group in 
the world today and make your voice heard. 

• To help promote Youth & Adult Firearms Education Programs. 

• To receive additional Insurance coverage for you and your guns. 

• To receive an official “Members Only” shooter’s cap. 

• To receive your choice of (3) monthly NRA Magazines. 

 

Here are two easy ways for you to join the fight to protect your Second Amendment Rights! 
 

You can click on this Direct Link to the NRA: 
 
 

http://membership.nrahq.org/default.asp?campaignid=XC020263 
 

Or You Can: 
 

Fill out the Membership Application below and forward it to one of our Club Representatives.  

 
X C 0 2 0 2 6 3 

       NRA RECRUITER ID# 


